

TEST 1

I. Find the word which has a different sound in the part underlined.

1. A. about B. affect C. agree D. any
2. A. stranger B. singer C. term D. energy
3. A. enter B. serve C. prefer D. emerge
4. A. girl B. first C. fish D. thirsty
5. A. fur: long B. fun C. run D. lucky

II. Choose the best option A, B, C or D.

1. Nam has a bike. He often _____ his bike to school.
A. is B. goes C. rides D. makes
2. Laura wants to _____ a book about Vietnamese literature.
A. read B. ride C. play D. build
3. Mai has lots of dolls. She wants to build a _____ for them.
A. doll B. coin C. model D. dollhouse
4. You need some _____ and glue to build dollhouses.
A. cardboard B. money C. stamps D. films
5. I have a big coin _____. They are from many different countries.
A. club B. hobby C. collection D. creativity
6. At break time, we usually _____ basketball in the school yard.
A. write B. play C. go D. collect
7. My father goes to the Rider's Club every weekend. His hobby is _____.
A. horse riding B. swimming C. gardening D. dancing
8. Jim doesn't want to _____ judo with his classmates.
A. play B. cook C. have D. do
9. Collecting old book is Quan's _____. He has a lot of old books.
A. collection B. model C. dollhouse D. hobby

10. Her painting isn't very impressive. She needs a bit of _____.

- A. glue B. creativity C. paper D. cardboard

III. Complete the passage with the present simple form of the verbs in brackets.

My father (be)_____ an engineer. He (work) _____ for a plant in Dong Nai. He (go)_____to work from Monday to Friday by bus and (come) _____ back home every weekend. My mother (be) _____ a teacher. She (teach) _____ at a primary school in District 1. She (go) _____ to work by motorbike. My brother and I (be) _____students. We (go) _____ to school by bus. We (love) _____ each other and we are very happy.

IV. Read and choose the correct answer.

The Pacific Rim Whale Festival

Every year, about 20,000 whales swim past the west coast of Vancouver Island. The whales travel from Mexico to the Arctic and back again. The whole trip is about 16,000 kilometres. Every March, the people who live around the Pacific Rim National Park have a festival to celebrate the whales' journey. The festival is the Pacific Rim Whale Festival. The whales travel very close to the shore as they swim north. This allows people to gather together to watch the whales from land and from boats.

Nanaimo Bathtub Race

On the east coast of Vancouver Island, you can see people moving through the water in a strange type of boat. In the Nanaimo Bathtub Race, all the boats are made from bathtubs. The city of Nanaimo is home to the oldest and most famous bathtub boat race in the world. Today, Nanaimo World Championship Bathtub Race is a serious sport that attracts many racers and visitors from around the world.

1. How many whales swim near Vancouver Island every year?

- A. 15,000 B. 16,000 C. 20,000 D. No one knows

2. Where do the whales start their annual trip?

- A. Vancouver Island B. the Arctic
C. somewhere in the open ocean D. Mexico

3. According to the reading, why is it easy for people to see the whales?

- A. The people use binoculars.
B. The whales swim close to land.

- C. The people are also swimming in the water.
 - D. They fly over the whales in helicopters.
4. Where does the Nanaimo Bathtub Race happen?
- A. Far off the north coast of Vancouver Island.
 - B. On the South Shore of Vancouver Island.
 - C. On the west side of Vancouver Island.
 - D. On the east side of Vancouver Island.